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Dear Parents & Carers 
 
Pastoral Changes starting w/c Monday 23rd June 2025 
 
From Monday 23rd June 2025, following the departure of our Y11 students, there will be a 
small number of changes to the pastoral system. 
 
An additional member of staff will support students in Year 7 and Year 9. The changes are as 
follows: 
 
Y7 Miss Jones will move to Y7 to work alongside Mrs Quane 
Y9 Mrs Knight will move to Y9 as Head of Year 

Ms Batchelor will be the Pastoral Support Assistant for Year 9 
 
There will be no changes to staffing in Year 8 or Year 10. There will be no changes to form 
groups.  
 
These year group changes will take effect from Monday 23rd June 2025 and will continue for 
the next four weeks until the end of the summer term. 
 
Year 9 
As from Monday 23rd June 2025, all phone messages and emails for students in Year 9, that 
would normally go to Miss Jones, will be forwarded to Mrs Knight. The rationale for this is 
that Mrs Knight will be the Head of Year 10 in September 2025 and this additional time will 
allow for a smooth transition for students going into Year 10. 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact school. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs M Henshaw 
Headteacher 
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